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The Supreme. Court indi-
cated a tightening of its 
guidelines for protecting the 
rights of criminal defend-
ants in state cases yester-
day. The action is certain 
to intensify a Nation-wide 
controversy about how to 
cope with crime. 

Without stating its reasons, 
the Court refused to review 
a California decision under 
which a murder confession 
was held inadmissible be-
cause the accused had not 
been advised by investigators 
of his right to counsel and of 
his right to remain silent. 

California Attorney General 
Thomas C. Lynch has said that 
on the basis of the decision 
now left standing hundreds of 
convicts in his State have pe-
titioned to have their convic-
tions reversed, and that the 
fate of most of the 55 men in 
San Quentin Penitentiary's 
death row mays be at stake. 

In his unsuccessful brief to 
the Court, Lynch said: "It is 
no exaggeration to suggest 
that the convictions of thou-
sands of dangerous.criminais 
may be in jeopardy . " 

He also said that the deci-
sion, handed down by the Cali-

, fornia Supreme Court last 
Aug. 31, runs counter to the 
rulings of the Supreme Courts 
of Illinois, Iowa, Maryland,  
Nebraska, Nevada, New York, 
Pennsylvania and Wisconsin. 
Called Unwarranted 

Lynch said the California de-
cision was an unwarranted ex-
tension of the Supreme Court's 
ruling last year in the Danny 
Escobedo case. 

Escobedo's confession in a 
Chicago murder was held in- 
admissible, but under differ- .  

ent circumstances rrom tnose 
of the California case, which 
involved a ,life-sentence pris-
oner, Robert B. Dorado. 

While being interrogated, 
Escobedo had asked to consult 
with his lawyer, who was in 
another room at the same 
police station. The request 
was refused. Unlike Escobedo, 
Dorado had not requested 
counsel. Neither man was ad-
vised of the right to remain 
silent to protect himself 
against self-incrimination. 

Recently, the Third Circuit 
Court of Appeals reversed the 
conviction. of two men ac-
cused of murdering a Newark,  
NJ., policeman on the ground 
that—like Dorado—they had 
not been ' advised of their 
right to counsel. The reversal 
set off cries of alarm from 
prosecutors and law-enforce-
ment officers. 

In addition, the Second Cir- 
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cult court of Appeals has 
agreed to 'consider licuicen the 
issue of a defendant's right 
to be ,told of his protections 
under 'the Constitution. 
Convicted of Murder 

Early in,  1962, Dorado was 
convicted of murdering a fel-
low prisoner at San Quentin, 
Aber' Nevares; and sentenced 
to death. Dorado was in prison 
en a narcotic's charge. 

On the afternoon of the 
slaying, he had given investi- 
gators what the . State called 
"a full confession?' That eve-
ning, he was said to have 
given prison psychiatrists a 
full account in 'which he ex-
pressed morse. The next 
da_ y, h$ tte out a coafession, 

eh t1etCalifornia Supreme 
COurt s • was voluntary. 
fin Lync 's brief,, the Attor- 
ey General said that at no 

time did Dorado claim that he 
had confessed because he was 
unaware of his' right to coun-
sel and to remain silent.. 

Dissenting in the Escobedo 
case ,  last year, Justice Byron 
R. White said the Court was 
advancing toward a goal that 
he presumed it had in mind, 
barring from evidence all ad-
missions -"whether ,involun-
lazily-made or not." 

White laid that to invoke 
-a man's rr,ght to counsel from 
the moment he becomes a 
suspect would impose a rule 
"impossible to administer un-
lesv police cars are equipped 
with public defenders and 
undercover agents and police 
informants have defense coun- 
sel tt thefrnside." 	' 

't The court took several, other 
major actions in preparation 
Vor ,adjohrnment next Mon- 


